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Anne E. Campbell - County Superintendent of Schools

January 11,2017

To: Anne E. Campbell, County Superintendent of Schools

From: Denise Porterfield, Deputy Superintendent ﬁQ
Business Services

Subject: Governor’s Proposed Budget for 2017-2018

On January 10,2017, the Governor released his proposed budget for the State of California for
2017-2018. I will be present at the January 18,2017, Board meeting to report on the highlights
of the proposed budget and its impact on SMCOE and the school districts in our county and to
answer any questions the Board may have.

Forward to the Board:
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Anne E. Campbell, County Superintendent of Schools
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